Miller, Miller & Mcl.achlan Inc. November 11, 2006
1249 Newport Avenue
Northampton, PA 18067

Dear Mark,

The congregation at Calvary Baptist and the congregation’s project renovation team
(including myself) wish to express our utmost appreciation to all your construction group
(yourself, others, and especially construction foreman, Theo Mayak), along with lighting
associates, Jim Rothenberger and Co., in developing and implementing a beautiful, multi-
usc sanctuary stage with multi-use lighting that has already served us in new and
previously impossible ways. Your knowledgeable and informed advice turned the project
into one of great appreciation by our congregation as the project proceeded seamlessly
each week.

Our congratulations are even more meaningful since we, as a church, did not present to
you any professional architectural structural plans for your company to work with, but
rather relied on your many years of collective construction experience to extrapolate
simple line drawings into a final completed beautiful structure of enlarged carpeted stage
and additional floor carpeting, inlaid hardwood flooring, matching removable side oak
hand rails, matching removable oak side panels, removable carpeted stage risers,
beautiful movable curved oak privacy panels for our choir, and superb multi-use track
lighting with multiple controls, allowing us to present our worship services (especially
evening services) with a more creative spirit, enhanced sanctuary beauty, and personal
experiences.

Once again, you have proved yourself and your company a pleasure to work with, due to
your honesty, integrity, and fine source of helpful and experienced innovative vision for
even a small church such as ours.

Singerely Yours,

R. loeed

nes R. Bell
Treasurer and Project Manager
Calvary Baptist Church of Allentown




